
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
Media Statement - For Immediate Release 
Thursday 23 January 2020 
 
NEW PĀMU POLICY WILL SAVE KIWI LIVES 
 
Pāmu has introduced a programme on its Northland farms to ensure that kiwi are protected from farm dogs. 
 
Following a successful pilot programme on two of its Northland farms, Mangatoa and Kapiro, Pāmu has 
introduced a 'Kiwi Avoidance Training' policy for dogs residing on all its Northland farms, where kiwi are also 
known to be resident. This means that all dogs will receiving training to reduce the risk that they will attack a 
kiwi.    
 
The farms involved are Kapiro, Takou Bay Dairy Unit, Puketotara, Mangatoa & Takakuri. 
 
The aim of the policy is to ensure dogs do not harm the iconic kiwi – one of NZ’s endangered native birds.  
Pāmu Environment Manager Gordon Williams says that although there is no guarantee a dog will not attack a 
kiwi, no matter the breed or level of obedience, the avoidance training does make a difference and provides 
an important advocacy opportunity with the dog owners as well.  
 
“Kiwi are especially attractive to dogs because they have a strong, distinctive smell. Kiwi find it hard to escape 
a persistent dog because they are of course famously non flying birds, who are ground dwellers. 
 
“These important protection policies will ensure that our iconic national bird continues to thrive within our 
farm operations. As our national bird, kiwi hold a special place in the hearts of all New Zealanders, and it is 
incumbent on those of us who work in their habitat to do everything we can to ensure their protection. This 
policy will do just that. 
 
“The policy has received the express endorsement of Kiwis for kiwi, the national charity that supports 
community-led and Māori-led kiwi conservation initiatives.  They oversee the Kiwi Avoidance Training 
programme, and have endorsed our pro-active approach,” Mr Williams said. 
 
Peter Eagles, farm manager on Pāmu’s Mangatoa farm, says the policy fits with the company’s overall 
approach to sustainable management of the land. 
 
“Ko matou te kaitiaki (we are the guardians) of this land and protecting the kiwis who also call this farm home, 
is an integral part of that guardianship,” Mr Eagles said.  



 

 

 

 

PHOTO: Farm Manager Peter Eagles of Mangatoa Farm in Northland 

ENDS 
Editors notes: 
 
Contact: Simon King 021 242 5723 
 
Read more about Kiwis for Kiwi and where to find a kiwi avoidance trainer here  https://www.kiwisforkiwi.org 
 
Photo attached is of Peter Eagles, Farm Manager on Pāmu’s Mangatoa farm 
 
Pāmu is the brand name for Landcorp, a Stated Owned Enterprise, and one of New Zealand’s most innovative 
farmers and food businesses. It is also the name given to the quality products created by the company. Pāmu 
is the Māori word ‘to farm’ and reflects the deep connection New Zealanders have with the land, born from 
respect, and a genuine desire to protect and enhance the environments in which the company works. It’s a 
proud provenance that stands behind every product bearing the Pāmu name. 
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